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Media Release
14 July 2015
SELF HELP SERVICES WORKING IN PARTNERSHIP WITH LOCAL SERVICES TO PROVIDE CRISIS CARE TO THOSE MOST IN NEED
The latest figures from the NHS show the number of mental health beds in Greater Manchester has fallen in the last five years despite an increase in admissions. Findings show the number of people admitted by the region’s three mental health trusts has increased by 23 per cent from 8,327 to 10,246 over five years.
Nicky Lidbetter, Chief Officer of Self Help Services, said:
When someone is experiencing a mental health crisis it needs to be treated with the same level of urgency as a physical health emergency. We believe that it is important to have a range of crisis provision available and that increasing beds in mental health trusts is not the only answer. Everyone should have access to an appropriate ‘place of safety’ when experiencing a mental health crisis, which includes access to appropriate support in the community.
With a growing number of people needing help and overstretched NHS services, there is a need for more services like The Sanctuary (an overnight crisis service that has peer-support at its centre for those in crisis and experiencing difficulties such as panic attacks, suicidal thoughts and low mood) which can play a vital role in helping people with common mental health problems cope when they are in crisis. 
So far, we have been able to support 961 people throughout the North West at a time of crisis, by advocating, what Self Help Services refer to as, the stepped care model of mental health crisis provision. This involves the right intensity of crisis service for each type of crisis prevention, as not all situations require a blue light and A&E response.
 If the Sanctuary model was more widely adopted, we could help support more vulnerable people who need help overnight and out of regular ‘office hours’.  It is my belief that every town and city in this country should have a Sanctuary facility.
We’re proud to be working in partnership with clinical commissioning groups across the North West, along with emergency services, GPs, other third sector providers and groups in the community to ensure that people receive the right support at the right time. 
In the coming months, we will be launching a dedicated 24 hour crisis line across Greater Manchester as an extension to the current Sanctuary venue provision which operates from 6am until 8pm. This new development will allow us to reach out to even more people in crisis; offering appropriate support and critically, a realistic alternative to A & E which is often the very last place that a person in crisis needs to be.
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